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VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS

Michael Constantino

Supervisor, Project Review Section

[llinois Department of Public Health

Healith Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor
Springfield, Hiinois 62761

Re:  Notice of Discontinuation — Freeport Dialysis (Project No. 19 - 050)
Dear Mr. Constantino:

On behalf of DaVita Inc. and Renal Treatment Centers — Illinois, Inc. d/b/a Freeport
Dialysis (collectively, “DaVita™), [ am writing to submit the notice of the discontinuation of
Freeport Dialysis. On February 25, 2020, the Hlinois Health Facilities and Services Review
Board (“State Board™) approved the discontinuation of Freeport Dialysis as part of our
application to relocate 8 dialysis stations from Freeport Dialysis to a new dialysis clinic to be
located at 615 Harrison Avenue, Rockford, Illinois. Effective February 26, 2020, DaVita
terminated operations at Freeport Dialysis. All of the patients have transferred to our Driftwood
Dialysis clinic.

If you have any questions or need any additional information related to the
discontinuation of Freeport Dialysis, please feel free to contact Anne Cooper at 312-873-3606 or
acooper@polsinelli.com.

Sincerely,

CATHY A PAVOLKD
Official Seal Mary J. Anderson
Notary Public - State of Ilinois ) I ) o
My Commission Expires Mov 17, 2022 Glou_p Vice President
DaVita Inc.

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN
to before me this ¢ day of
March, 2020
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Attachment
cc: Karen Senger, IDPH
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